CL 136/6: REPORT OF THE 124TH SESSION OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE
ROME, 5 – 6 FEBRUARY 2009
WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME MATTERS
Fourth Update on the WFP Management Plan (2008-2009) (Wfp/Eb.1/2009/6-A/1 + Corr.1)

The Committee welcomed the WFP Fourth Update on the Management Plan, while expecting improvements in trends and projections for the future in future documents. The document suggests a decrease in the cost of delivery for the programme of work and highlights new operational requirements of USD 449 million, leading to a new foreseen Programme of Work of USD 10.9 billion for the biennium. Members highlighted the need to include a provision for unforeseen emergencies in the plan and sought clarification in the projected costs for 2009. There was also concern over the volatile financial environment, for which the WFP Secretariat that investment policies and performance were overseen internally by an Investment Committee and were subject to review by the Audit Committee, and that the World Bank was used as an investment advisor.  (para 8-15 )

WFP Audit Committee Terms of Reference (Wfp/Eb.1/2009/6-B/1)
The committee proposed the need for a fully independent Audit Committee and sought clarity on its reporting lines: it currently reports directly to the Executive Director. The relationship between the advice provided by the Audit Committee, the Finance Committee and the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (ACABQ) also needed clarification. Members suggested the need for further consideration of the terms of reference of the Audit Committee and the role of the Finance Committee in appointment of members to the Audit Committee.  (para 16-17 )
Appointment and Reappointment of the External Auditor (Wfp/Eb.1/2009/6-C/1)

Members welcomed the proposal by Secretariat to appoint the External Auditor through a competitive process for a 6 year term which would not be renewable immediately.  The individual would only be re-appointment through a competitive process and is liable to serve only 2 terms. (para 18)
Review of Wings II and Preparedness for Ipsas: Report by the External Auditor and WFP Management Response (Wfp/Eb.1/2009/6-D/1 + Add.1)

Members commended WFP for its continued commitment towards the implementation of IPSAS. An assessment of the WINGS II efficiency and effectiveness was proposed. (para )
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